CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF CALVIN
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING TUESDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2020

The special meeting of Council was held this date at 1355 Peddlers Dr., Mattawa, ON. Present were
Mayor lan Pennell, Deputy Mayor Sandy Cross, Coun Dan Maxwell, Coun Heather Olmstead, Coun Dean
Grant and Clerk-Treasurer Cindy Pigeau.

Guests: Glenn Tunnock — Tunnock Consulting, Michelle Lahay-Doucette — Chair of East Nipissing
Planning Board and Sandra Morin — Secretary of East Nipissing Planning Board plus 7 Members of the

Public.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Pennell

PECUNIARY/CONFLICT OF INTEREST: None
2020-316 TIME LIMIT FOR PRESENTATIONS AT PUBLIC MEETING FOR OFFICIAL PLAN AND ZONING
BY-LAW

Moved by Coun Maxwell and seconded by Coun Cross that the Municipality of Calvin Council hereby
authorizes that the time limit for each individual Member of the Public, who would like to speak at the
Official Plan and Zoning By-Law Public Meeting, during Sections 6 or 7 of the Public Meeting Agenda, will
be according to the Municipality of Calvin By-Law 2008-008 — “Procedural By-Law”, Clause 16.4 —
Delegation - time limit — Deputations shall limit their presentation to nor more than ten (10) minutes,
and successive extension of five (5) minutes may be granted by approval of the Mayor or Chair. Persons
requesting to appear before Council or a Committee of Council shall be advised by the Mayor or Chair of
the time limitation in advance of their presentation.

Carried

PETITIONS AND DELEGATIONS — Mr. Glenn Tunnock from Tunnock Consulting made a presentation
regarding the DRAFT Official Plan and the DRAFT Zoning By-Law. Questions, Comments and Concerns
were then taken from Members of the Public and Council regarding the Official Plan and Zoning By-Law.
These included comments regarding the accuracy of the maps, concerns regarding the need to look at
these documents now versus when the pandemic is over, questions regarding the Official Plan and
requests for answers to them, a question regarding why the Official Plan is valid for a 20 year span,
guestions regarding the Zoning By-law for recreational vehicles and storage containers, a request to
change the zoning of properties on Stewarts Road and comments that the public meeting should have
been available electronically due to Covid 19 as well as for those who do not live in the area to attend
the meeting, that the 30 day consultation period should be extended to allow for more feedback and to
provide a second webinar session to inform the public of how the municipality is addressing the issues
brought forth at this public meeting.

2020-317 ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Coun Olmstead and seconded by Coun Grant that this special meeting of Council now be
adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Carried



